
 

June  2023                                         Jindera News - Edition 300                                                          Page  1 



 

June  2023                                           Jindera News - Edition 300                                        Page  2 



 

June  2023                                         Jindera News - Edition 300                                                          Page  3 

The original name of our newspaper was Jindera Jottings, then after some years it was known as Rural Rack and 

finally it was renamed Jindera News, as it is known today. This local newspaper has been contributing to the Jindera 

community for around 40 years with some gaps over these many years when it was unable to be produced. 
 

The dawning of a community 

newsletter for Jindera took place 

on the 1st May 1982 when the first 

issue was circulated in the village. 

The issues were hand delivered 

around the village and some placed 

in the General Store/Post Office. 
 

It was brought into being by a few 

locals, Stephanie Klein, Dianne 

McElwaine, Lee Howard and my-

self Jean Lowndes, who met at my 

house earlier that year to discuss 

how and whether, it would be pos-

sible to produce a local newsletter.  
 

The group would meet at 

someone’s house and using a type-

writer, type up notes received from 

the different community groups.   
 

These local groups included the Pony Club, Museum, Pre-School, Public School, St Johns School, Brownies/Girl 

Guides, Bush Fire Brigade, Senior Citizens Club and the churches, to name a few.  
 

Members came and went but the Jindera Jottings continued to come out at the beginning of each month. The Hume 

Shire Council made a modest donation and usually provided access to their photocopier for printing, or when needed, 

generously one of the members ran it off at their Albury business. In those days such ventures were very much 

‘handmade’ affairs, with cut and paste. A 20c donation was asked for each copy! It wasn’t a profitmaking affair. Hard 

work, goodwill, enthusiasm and interest in contributing to the life of a community were the driving forces. 
 

A copy of the Jindera Jottings is under the Bicentennial stone outside the ’Turk’s Head’ in Albury along with the book 

‘Jindera A Village and Its People’. This was also produced entirely with local input. In those days Jindera was a small-

er community with families who were more historically connected.  Both Lee and Jean still enjoy reading the Jindera 

community newsletter each month, as they like to know what’s happening in Jindera. 
 

Submitted by Jean Lowndes, past Editor with Lee Howard - Jindera Jottings.  

Andrew Scholz also contributed to and was featured in (back page) the original newspaper has provided an article to 
commemorate our 300th edition (see page 5).  Some of Andrew’s ‘cartoon strips’ are also placed throughout this edition. 

 

JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

THE  

This photo shows the State 

Award that the Jindera  

Pioneer Museum won in 

1982.   The award was pre-

sented to the then museum 

President, Mr Arnold 

Scholz by Mr Neville 

Wran, the NSW Premier in 

1982. (see page 2 opposite).  

Our local newspaper celebrates the publication of 300 EDITIONS 

Jean Lowndes Lee Howard 

Photo of  the new classroom & amenities at St Johns 
School in Jindera, circa 1982. 
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  1 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

2 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

3 

Jindera  
BULLDOGS v 

Lockhart @ Jindera 
 

 

4 
 

 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - from 11am 
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am 
Jindera Community 
Garden meeting  
Walla Rd. - 3.00pm 

5 
 

6 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
 

Morgan Country CAR 
CLUB - Jindera Club 
House - 7.30pm 

7 

Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00pm 

 

CWA Meeting – School 
of Arts Hall  - 10.00 am  

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7pm  

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 

8 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

9 

MOVIE NIGHT 
Back to the Future III 

School of Arts Hall - 7pm 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

10 

 

 

 
 

11 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am  

12 

Museum Meeting 
School of Arts Hall - 
7.30pm 

 
 

 

13 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

14 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7pm  
 

15 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

16 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 
 

17 

 
 

 

 

 

18 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am  

19 

The Mens Table 
Holbrook Top Pub - 
6.30pm - 9.00pm 

 

 

 

Carers Support Group 
St John’s Chapel - 
Adams St. 10am 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7pm  

 

22 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

23 
 

TRIVIA NIGHT  
St Johns Hall - 6.30pm 
Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 

24 

Jindera  
BULLDOGS v 

RWW @ Jindera 

25 
 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am  

26 
 

 

27 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

 
 

 

28 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7pm  

29 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

30 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 
 

 

Jindera Community Diary          June 2023 

We would love to hear from you 
if you have any news of interest 

to our local community! 
 

Please email your article to  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 
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There’s always something going on in Jindera. I’m talking about the everyday 

stuff that makes a town tick. Although, forty-one years ago, townsfolk weren’t 

always sure what was on, when it was happening and where it might take 

place. It was at this pivotal moment that 

an enthusiastic band of would-be editors,  

publishers and others, decided to  

address the need, instigating the towns  

very own ‘paper’ in 1982. In May the  

first copies of “Jindera Jottings” rolled 

off the press ... or more accurately,  

photocopier. A basic double-sided A3 sheet, folded down the centre to  

produce a modest, four-page A4 publication, with text prepared via  

typewriter which was then cut-and-pasted into place. 

 

I considered myself a local lad those days, having recently built our  

first home opposite the Jindera common on Drumwood Road (the  

Country Golf Club wasn’t there as yet). At that time I was working  

as a graphic artist at T-Shirt World, Albury and keen to contribute  

some creative elements to hopefully add some visual interest to  

our fledgeling publication. These included the cover page mast-  

head and a cartoon strip, just to name a few. 

  

Cartoon strip 

topic of 'town 

water supply’ 

 

A few months later, the first of my three sons was born and with the extra responsibility and subsequent lack 

of sleep, I only managed to draw a few more cartoons for Jindera Jottings. A decade later, with a plethora of 

illustrations, designs and signs under my belt, it was time to launch my own creative design studio, Artmost 

Graphics.  
 

Then, in 1997 circumstances lead me to a very different location - Sydney’s Northern Beaches, where I’ve 

been living with my wife Debi ever since. Occasionally, we head down to Albury to visit my mum, sisters and 

friends. 

Recently I took a drive around Jindera and as one would expect 

much has changed in the ensuing years, yet there still remains a 

welcoming charm and authenticity of Jinderians which I believe 

is why so many now call this place their home.  
 

I’m sure the explorers Hamilton Hume and William Hovell, who 

passed through this area way back in 1824, would give it their 

‘thumbs-up’ too. 
 

andrewscholzzz@gmail.com 

Andrew in 2021, applying another ’Scholz’ 
graphic to fellow ex-Burrumbuttock local, 
Brett Lindner’s faithfully restored FJ Ute. 
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Interim President’s Report—Presented at AGM 

on 21st May 2023 
 

My position today as Interim President came about 
due to the resignation of Jonathon Howard in 
September who was the RCL president for over 3 
years. I would like to thank Jonathon on behalf of the 
RCL for his dedication to the association and his 
many hours of being physically present and 
supportive of the Op Shop and the Office. Jonathon 
was the driver of the successful publication of the 
school’s 2022 calendar. 
 

Personally, it has been a whirlwind time since 
stepping into those shoes. It was an honour to be 
chosen by the committee, however, I can honestly 
say that I am still learning the extent of my role and 
responsibilities and the workings of this charitable 
association. I would like to thank all the committee 
and Sue Ellen, who have all supported me with 
honesty and the courage to guide me. 
 

The RCL consists of a group of people who are what 
I describe as “drivers”. That is, they drive the 
organisation of events and groups, and they do these 
tasks very well. Without individually naming every 
person, I will just say a thank you for being the 
dedicated and committed people who edit and 
publish our Newsletter, who run and work in our Op 
Shop, who support people in necessitous 
circumstances, who coordinate our Carers Group, 
who have run special events during the year such as 
the Spring Fling, Jindera Community Garage Sale 
and the Carers Plus ‘Grief and Loss’ Workshop. 
Thank you also to those who administer the 
compliance, governance, and finances of the 
association. 
 

RCL is a charity and our aims and objectives have 
been fulfilled this year by this dedicated band of 
drivers. We have also made donations of a charitable 
nature beneficial to the community. These include: 

• A top up to the grant for the Spring Fling; 

• A donation of $5,000 to support the School of 
Arts Hall committee in their quest to maintain this 
unique space for theatre and events for the people 
of Jindera; 

• A donation to the Jindera Multipurpose Hall of 

$10,000 a whole town project which will be a 
great benefit to all; 

• A Donation of $2,500 to Betty’s Place in Albury, 

who support women and their children in crisis in 
our region; 

• Our annual schools grant donations, to local 
schools not supported by a service club, who at 
their discretion, support children in need with 
uniforms, excursions, school community gardens, 
etc. $1000 to the large schools, $500 to the small 
schools. 

 

This year we have purchased an Anzac Day Banner 
which can be used each year to advertise service 
times, which may have contributed to the increased 
attendance at both the dawn and morning 
services. 
 

On behalf of the Jindera Community Forum, RCL 
has set up a community donations fund account to 
receive donations towards the installation of Up 
Lights of trees in the Jindera Village Green. The 
target is $7000 and the RCL has donated $1000 as a 
show of support from proceeds from the Community 
Garage Sale. 
 

Since September: 
We have dedicated many hours to improving the way 
we report the minutes of our meetings and 
communication between committee members. 
 

From an initial grant we ran the community event 
‘The Spring Fling’- a terrific day of market stalls, 
interactive games, entertainment and food, resulting 

in a festive community atmosphere. Special thanks 
and credit to Sue Ellen for being the main driver of 
this event who was supported by willing volunteers 
on the day. 
 

We have researched and sourced a better solution to 
our storage and Op Shop overflow quandary. Thanks 
to the Lutheran Church community for the lease of 
this amazing space. 
 

Installed an information box outside the op shop of 
emergency services to call when in crisis. 
 

A notable RCL achievement is the setup of the 
Website by the office. Being able to communicate 
digitally and the ease of online membership renewals 
and registrations for the Garage Sale has been 
fantastic. The website is still a work in progress. 
 

We have unfortunately had to pause the Blue Tree 
project for now and were unable to continue the  
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schools calendar project this year. 
 

This brings me to sum up, with our plans for 2023: 

 

We have recently flagged the need and are currently 

scheduling dedicated time to review the governance of 

the Association. 

 

Strategic Planning is high on our agenda to review the 

role and responsibilities of each Committee member 

and Coordinator including Succession Planning. Also, 
review our Policies and Procedures. 
 

It would be beneficial to record and learn about the his-

tory of the RCL. I believe it is important to know 
where we have come from, what worked, what was 

tried and didn’t work, to be able to move 

forward and be the association that supports the actual 
needs of the people of Jindera and surrounds 

today and into the future. 
 

We need to ensure the sustainability and improvement 

of our Core Business which are the Op Shop, Jindera 

News, Necessitous Circumstances, Carers Group and 
Carers Plus, Schools grant, Community Garage Sale 

and Anzac Day support. 
 

We will review our business and financial structures, 
prioritize recruitment of new committee members and 

volunteers, have a donation strategy and put down a 

Vision for the future. 
 

One of the noticeable realisations during my short ten-

ure, is that a small number of people do an extraordi-
nary amount of work to run our Core Business. 

Through experience, we have discovered when we’ve 

taken on extra events/activities that we have done so 
with limited numbers. We are now actively looking at 

ways to calculate our capacity to carry out each task, 

before commencement of a project or activity. 
 

Newly Elected C.O.M. 
 

President:           Leeny Mason            

Vice President:  Jenny O’Neill             
Secretary:           Lizzie Pogson             

Treasurer:           Michelle Grenness 
 

and Co-ordinators 
 

Op Shop:                   Colleen Lord       

Necessitous Circumstances: Colleen Lord        

Carers Group:                       Vickie Priscina    
Community Newsletter:        Jenny O’Neill   
 

Carers Support Group 
The Rural Care Link Carer Group met for the first time 
in the new venue of the St. John’s Chapel. There were 

a small number in attendance to enjoy our new 

“Home”.  
 

The venue is comfortable and warm, the stained glass 
windows had the Sun streaming through which was 

lovely. I am sure as we continue there, the group will 

acquire all that is needed for enjoyable get togethers. 

 

The start time is 10am and we will meet on the third 
Tuesday of each Month. 
 

In June we will be hearing from one of the Rural Care 
Link Committee about their plans for the future, doing 
a craft activity and also enjoy Morning Tea. 
 

Please come along and be part of the discussion and 
future planning for the Carer Group. We want to hear 
what you would like to do as an event in Carers week.  
Last year we saw a Movie then went on to Lunch  
together. 
 

If you are in a caring role, please come and join us.   
If you’re not a carer yourself but you know someone in 
the Greater Hume Council area who is, please invite 
them along. 
 

For any information please contact myself, Vickie  
Priscina, Carer Group Co Ordinator on  
0428 406 060. 
 
 

Assistance to those in need 
 

Rural Care Link Inc. is an agency for Albury Wodonga 
Community Pantry vouchers.  If you are in need of 
food support, these vouchers can help a struggling fam-
ily’s food budget stretch much further.   
 

Contact our office on 0475 594 073 for more infor-
mation or to make an appointment. 
 

Op Shop 
 

We’ve now changed over to Winter stock and still  
receiving large generous donations.  We have an  
enormous amount of ladies clothing, shoes and boots.  
Currently shoes & boots are 50% off! 
 

Our next sale, running from 6th to 17th June, will be 
ladies clothing with sizes up to 26—all half price.  
Then from 20th to 24th June, children’s wear will be 
on sale. 
 

As we mentioned last month, we are now using the St 
Johns Chapel for our storage.  We have currently in 
storage some furniture for sale and these are listed on 
our Op Shop Facebook page.  If you are interested in 
viewing any of these items, or wish to donate any, 
please make contact via Facebook or phone Rural Care 
Link on 0475 594 073. 
 
 

The Jindera News 
 

The Jindera News is Published monthly (except Janu-
ary) by Rural Care Link Inc.  All profits from advertis-
ing and donations are used to support the activities of 
Rural Care Link Inc.   
 

Contributions and advertisements should be negotiated 
with and forwarded to the Editorial team at  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 
 

Please Note:  The editorial team reserves the right not 
to publish any article or to modify the presentation to 
suit the style of the publication. 
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

☺ BE COVID SAFE  

Wear A Mask - Wash Hands 
Social Distance 

 

St. Paul's Jindera 

Sundays 9am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 
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THE 

Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2023 

 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 
 

 14 June  Wodonga Wanderings:   
     M/tea: 9.30am Bean Station, (Junction Place, Wodonga). 
      11am Bonegilla Immigration Museum. Tour & talk $14. (132 Bonegilla Rd, Bonegilla). 
     Lunch: 1pm The Goods Shed (1/71 Church St, Wodonga). 
     Depart St Paul’s 9am. 
    Contact: Roz Phillipson 0417 457 122. 
 

 

Contact: St Mark’s Church office 6040 6457. (You can leave a message, if unattended). 
 

Friendship in Action 

Come along and join us at  
 

St Johns Hall on Friday 23
rd

 June 
 

at 6.30pm for a 7.00pm start 
 

$10 per person <> Pay at door <> Bookings @ the Post Office 
 

Tables of 8-10 ... Small groups are welcome! 
  

BYO Drink & Nibbles to share at your table 
  

Lots of fun and games 
 

All money raised will go towards our new Community Hall. 

Rural CareLink supports the  
 

Cancer Council Biggest Morning Tea 
 

A cake stall and wood raffle were held Saturday 20th.  
 

Again, we are very grateful to the IGA for allowing  
a community group to set up outside the store. 

 

Thanks to Jono Schulz for donating the load of wood  
and also to those who helped on the stall  

and contributed baked goods for sale.  
 

Of course, a cake stall doesn’t make any money if no one 
buys anything! - $1340.40 was raised for Cancer on the 

day and two other evenings when raffle tickets were sold. 
 

The winner of the raffle was initially Jill Davis who  
generously asked that another ticket be drawn. 

The final winner of the load of wood was Jack Greene. 
 

Thank you to everyone who supported  
the cake stall and bought raffle tickets. 
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with 
 

 Cr. Jenny O’Neill  

• The toilet block upgrade next to the skatepark will be ready for use once the  
 power has been connected. The power is related to a trench being dug to connect 
 the proposed BBQ area in the new playground. 
 
• The playground is awaiting the installers from Forpark who have experienced 

holdups… but any day now! 
 
• Work has been carried out at the swimming pool to fix broken pipes and do other 

maintenance works. 
 
• Once again Jindera Recreation Reserve has been targeted by thoughtless  
 individuals who graffitied two of the buildings. Investigations are continuing 
 with checking security footage. 
 
• New security cameras will be installed at the skatepark and new playground 

area. These will also be linked to cameras in the Village Green. 
 
• Concerned parents met with Justin Clancy and myself at the Hueske Rd/Urana 

Rd intersection bus stop to discuss ways that this can be made safer. It is a very 
busy and dangerous place early in the morning when children are catching the 
buses into Albury. Further investigations will take place.    

 
• The levee bank in Jindera St has been reinforced to help alleviate any flooding 

issues. 
 
• Roadworks and drainage have been carried out at the end of Pioneer Dr. 
 
• Pipe laying and a water valve update/replacement took place at the corner of 

Molkentin and Urana Rds. This is the beginning of further works to take place 
in the future. 

Jindera Jottings - 1st edition - May 1982                                                                                       Cartoonist - Andrew Scholz 
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197 Urana Street Jindera 2642  

Phone: 02 6045 9422  

Website: http://smmc.nsw.edu.au  

Email: office@smmc.nsw.edu. au  

Saint Mary MacKillop College Albury  
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Kangaroos 
Tuesday/ Thursday 

Wombats 
Monday/ Wednesday 

Kookaburras 
Friday 

Teacher 
Chloe Roberts 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood, 

Master of Special Education 

Teacher 
Leanne Nicholson 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Teacher 
Olivia Phegan 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au        Phone: 02 60263468       Website: https://jinderapreschool.com.au/ 

Aunty Marlene is a proud Aboriginal Woman from 
the Boandik Nations. Boandik Nation is in South 

Australia around the Mt. Gambia area. Aunty 
Marlene is a contemporary Aboriginal artist and 
has lived in the Wiradjuri/ Dhudhuroa area for 
the past 35 years. She visited our preschool to 
share her culture, tools, stories, and art. The  

children and staff were able to ask questions and 
learn from Aunty Marlene. We painted, collaged, 

and coloured Australian animals and were  
encouraged to explore our own creativity and 

techniques with her materials and guidance. We 
have proudly displayed the children’s artistic  
creations and photography of our experience 
with Aunty Marlene within our playroom. The 
children are revisiting this experience and are 

supported by the visual cues of our display. Thank 
you, Aunty Marlene, for visiting Jindera Preschool 

and sharing your culture. 

Jindera Preschool is proud to be on 
Wiradjuri Land 

 

Standing on Wiradjuri Country  
English 
 

Wiradjuri ngurambang warra- nha  
Wiradjuri  
 

Wer/rad/ger/ree  new/rum/bung war/rah/nah 
Sounds Like  

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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continued

Our Wombats participated in the National Simultaneous 
Storytime and shared The Speedy Sloth. The children 
were excited to learn that schools and preschool all over 
Australia were reading the same story at the same time. 
This has supported our preschoolers in discovering they 
are part of a broader community.  

Jindera Preschool would like to thank 
the community for the donation of 
strawberry plants. Our Kookaburra 
Group has planted them in our yard and 
are looking forward to nurturing these 
plants and producing strawberries.  
Jindera Preschool is committed to 
learning from our environment through 
play, observation, and inquiry. We are 
developing skills and knowledge that 
will support our bodies and environ-
ment long into the future. We thank the 
Jindera Community for supporting our 
learning and environment at preschool.   

 

Every Child is an Artist! Each day we explore and celebrate our creativity and  
design. We are using our fingers and hands to build muscle development, strength and 
coordination that will support our learning and ability to use and engage in written  
language when we are ready for school.  

For 2024 enrollments please access our Application Forms on our 
website: jinderapreschool.com.au 
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Jindera Jottings - 1st edition - May 1982                                                                                       Cartoonist - Andrew Scholz 

Hi … we are Dean and Sharryn Verity, the new owners of 
Jindera Pet Food at 97 Urana Street, Jindera. 

 Sharryn moved to Jindera in 1980 with her family and 
were amongst the first families at the Jindera Pony Club. 
After completing schooling Sharryn joined the RAAF 
where she met Dean.  
 

 We have shown our horses extensively in Sydney, in-
cluding Sydney, Melbourne and Canberra Royals we then 
moved back to Jindera with our 3 children in 1998 to stay 
and now have 6 beautiful grandchildren. 
 

 We are  a big  dog family,   we have  been breeding  
Miniature Fox Terriers and Rottweilers for many years. 
 

 We purchased what was to become the Riverina 
Boarding Kennels in 2012 and sold the very successful 
kennels last year. 

 After a little break we thought we'd use our vast 
knowledge of dogs and horses and open a supply store. 
 

 You can find us  between the  Next Level Café  and  
Riverina Bearings. 
 

 Pop in for fresh 
meat, necks, frames, dry 
foods, beds, collars, 
treats, first aid, leads, 
cat, dog, Guinea pig/
rabbit, horse, alpaca, 
bird and poultry food 
and Nail trims. 
 

 We are here to offer 
advice   if   needed   or  
happy for you to come in and browse and say hi. We also 
have some gift selections or treats for yourself. 
 
 

Open Hours: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday 9-5, 

Thursday 11-6, Friday 9-5, Saturday 9-11 

New Pet Food company opens in Jindera 

St Paul’s Anglican Ladies Knitting Group  
 

Sit “n” Knit  
Tuesday 10.00 to 11.30am  
Jindera Community Hub Library  

 

Join us to knit for a charity or bring  

your own knitting project  
(if you can’t knit we’ll show you)  

 

All Welcome  
 

For more information phone 0400 424 437  
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JINDERA  

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Athletics Carnival  
 

Earlier in the term, we held our annual school athletics carnival. Students travelled to the Les 
O’Brien Sport Ground for a full day of fun and competition. Students enjoyed the opportunity to 
compete in both sprint and distance running events as well as field events such as shot put and 
high jump. As always, our students participated with a strong sense of competition and enjoyment. 
 

Paul Kelly Cup  
 

Each year the school provides students with the opportunity to nominate to play in the Paul Kelly 
Cup AFL competition. This competition allows schools to compete in both social and competitive 
rounds and our students were, once again, extremely keen to get involved. Super coaches, Mr. 
Cook and Mrs. Kelson enjoyed a fantastic day with teams playing in several games throughout the 
day. A big thank-you to all parents for assisting with transport and supervision during the event.  

School and Southern Riverina Cross Country  
 

In the final week of Term One, we completed our school cross country with students given the oppor-
tunity to test their endurance in this longer distance event. We had many students complete the course in 
strong times, earning themselves a place in the school team, which recently competed in the Southern 
Riverina Cross Country, held at the Jindera Golf Course. Congratulations to all competitors for earning 
a place in the next level of competition, the Riverina Carnival to be held later this year.  
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Science and Technology at Jindera Public School  
 

Science and technology plays a key role in our curriculum. The development of  
scientific skills and knowledge is an ongoing process built up through a student’s 
school years. At Jindera Public School, science is taught explicitly with opportunities 
to plan, design, test and evaluate ideas and to use technology in a meaningful and  
relevant way. Over the past two terms, students through the school have engaged in 
two different learning strands. These have been carefully planned to sequence  
learning from Kindergarten through to Year Six. In Term One, students engaged with 
Earth and Space, a study of changes over time from local and observable change 
through to global and cyclic changes spanning millions of years. They are now  
working from the Digital Technology strand with many of our Stage Two and Three 
students engaging with robotics and coding with support from STEM (Science,  
Technology, Engineering and Maths) kits that the school has recently acquired. The 
following photos and quotes are a snapshot of the learning that is taking place in our 
classrooms.  
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 During the colder months visitation to the museum 
drops as people find it less appealing to get out from 
heated comfort. The museum still offers many wonder-
ful areas to explore, even when the weather is chilly. 
Being such a large site, there are plenty of displays un-
dercover and many activities that children can still en-
gage in while inside the many dwellings, sheds and gal-
leries the museum has to offer. The Tea Room open 
from 11am each Sunday always provides a welcome 
place to catch up with family and friends in a cosy at-
mosphere. The wood fire sets the scene for an enjoya-
ble lunch, morning or afternoon tea, with all items on 
the menu home-made. The soup varieties are always 
popular during these colder months, all prepared in dif-
ferent kitchens by our volunteers, so you can be sur-
prised by what’s on offer. 

 

 During these winter months we try to get on with a 
few of our larger maintenance jobs that require areas to 
be closed off or require some more intrusive disturb-
ance. In the last few weeks, the folk from the shed have 
set up a new wood shed constructed from an old tank. 
This was a great addition, freeing up some more useful 
shed space and enabling some roof work to be done on 
that shed soon.  

 The Wattle and Daub cottage will also have some 
roofing work done in the next few weeks, curtailing 
some leakage onto the mud floor. The main house also 
needs some gutter repairs and it is hoped we may be 
able to replace the main shop veranda roof and have the 
‘Wagners Store’ signage redone in the next few 
months. We will also have erected the new cow bail 
and fencing in the next few weeks and perhaps at times, 
we may also have a cow to grace the space. 
 

 We continue to work on the blacksmith yard area 
and had hoped to have an ‘opening’ of this space in 
July. With the colder weather, we also see a migration 
of several of our active volunteers to warmer climates, 
so we will continue to work on this but we may have to 
push the opening back a bit. 
 

 These are also the months for garden work, prun-
ing, transplanting and establishing. The site can be a bit 
wet from time to time, so keeping an eye on drainage 
issues is also important. Fortunately, the colder weather 
brings less mowing, which is always gratefully appreci-
ated. 
 

 July is the month in which we hold our Heritage 
Dinners; this year they will be held on Friday 7th and 
Saturday 8th July. Bookings 
for these evenings will be open 
via Trybooking on Monday 5th 
June. There are limited seats for 
both these nights (having to be 
indoors) so if you are interested 
in attending, remember to book 
quickly   when   tickets    are  
released. This year, the Jindera Theatrical Society will 
perform before the dinner on Friday evening and on 
Saturday there will be a special performance of Irish 
fiddling by John-Paul Sweeney (some may have seen 
him on St Patricks day). These performances precede a 
three course dinner with all the embellishments of the 
Victorian era. 
 

 The museum has recently heard they will be the 
recipients of a small grant for tools for the machinery 
shed group, courtesy of the Federal Government Build-
ing Stronger Communities Grant. The red shed is de-
veloping into a great place for local engine enthusiasts 
to gather on a Wednesday morning and sometimes, as 
well as tinkering with machines, some necessary job, or 
piece of maintenance, is accomplished – like the new 
wood shed. We are pleased that the grant process saw 
fit to award this grant to the men’s shed at the museum. 
 

 Don’t forget, if you have a 
spare few hours, we would 
love to see you involved in the 
museum in some capacity. We 
are always looking for door 
attendants, introducing visitors 
to the wonders of the museum as well as a myriad of 
other jobs that we need help with. 
 

 Take care and stay warm. 
 

Margie Wehner 

President -  Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 
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OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

 

Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 3pm 
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Year 3/4 Camp to Echuca 
 

The Year 3/4 camp to Echuca was an amazing success. It was wonderful to see students further build their  

relationships outside the school environment. Every student displayed their best qualities, making our school proud. 

We were complimented on our engagement and behaviour during their interactions with the guides and public. The 

camp provided opportunities for each child (and adult) to step out of their comfort zones and support each other, from 

swinging on ropes, following instructions, to organising our belongings. 

We’re almost halfway through the year and so far, it’s packed a punch! Not only are our students thriving through 

our academic curriculum, we are also focusing on students’ emotional and mental health through ‘Restorative 

Practices’. We’ve also had a lot of fun through all three sporting events and our senior primary students making 

the most of their camps in Term 2! 

St John’s is a Restorative Practices 
school. Our staff have recently  
participated in refresher professional 
development and our whole school will 
focus on Restorative Practices this 
term. As a Christian school, these  
practices help us put God’s love into 
practice to build meaningful  
connections with each other. 
 

What are Restorative Practices? 
 

Restorative Practices acknowledge that 
harm is caused when our school  
expectations for behaviour and respect 
are not followed, creating a need for 
healing and restored relationships. 
They go hand-in-hand with our school 
positive behaviour approach, including 
teaching students that there are  
consequences for actions. 

Restorative Conversations 
 

When harm has been caused, our  

leaders, teachers and learning  

coaches use the following  

WARM conversation format: 
 

What happened? 
 

How were others Affected?  

(E.g. feelings hurt, being disrespected) 
 

How can we Restore relationships and 

Repair hurt? 
 

How can we Move forward from here 

and what will happen if it occurs 

again? 

 
 

 

These conversations can happen  
incidentally in class or the playground 
or can be conducted formally by staff 
or members of the Leadership Team, 
depending on circumstances. 
 

Restorative Circles 
 

Each class has been using this highly 
valuable and effective strategy in their 
classroom. The class sits in a circle and 
discusses a topic relating to social and 
emotional learning provided by the 
teacher or a student. Rules for showing 
respect and taking turns ensure every-
one can speak if they want to and  
different perspectives are respected. 
Research has shown that this strategy 
effectively improves student  behaviour 
and relationships in schools. 

Restorative Practices 
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Sporting Carnivals 
 

Over Terms 1 and 2, the students showed off their best sporting abilities and sportsmanship with our swimming  
carnival, cross country and athletics carnival and we had superb weather for every event! 

St John’s Lutheran School - continued 

Year 5/6 Camp to Ballarat 

 

The Year 5/6 students embarked 

on their journey to Ballarat! The 

camp was historically informative, 

with students engaged in curious 

discussions with Sovereign Hill 

staff.  

Although they battled the wet 

weather, they made the most of 

their new experiences, learning 

and deepening friendships! 
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Jindera CWA News 
 

JUNE 2023 

 

 

 
 Over 600 CWA members from all over NSW attend-
ed the CWA State Conference held in Bathurst from 7th 
to 11th May. The Theme this year was COURAGE -
KINDNESS - STRENGTH. An Interfaith Service was 
held on Sunday 7th at St. Michael and St. John Cathedral 
Bathurst. 
 

 The Conference was opened by Governor of NSW 
Honorable Margaret Beazley AC QC.  
 

 Jindera delegates were Olivia Hanel and Margaret 
McMaster. Delegates covered many important Motions 
especially “Health in the Bush”. 
 

 Guest speakers, Hon. Fiona Nash - Regional Educa-
tion Commissioner, M/s Shannon Whan, CEO Creator 
and founder “Sober in the Country" and 2022 Australian 
of the Year Local Hero.  
 

 Detective Chief Inspector Cameron  Whiteside and 
M/s. Ann Brennan, both spoke about Rural Crime and the 
effect it is having on farms and farmers. 
 

 Olivia and Margaret will present a full report to mem-
bers at the June meeting. 
 

 Murray Group which, included several Jindera mem-
bers celebrated a CWA church service at St. Matthews, 
Albury on Sunday 28th May.  
 

 
 

 Our June meeting will be held in the School of Arts 
Hall on Wednesday 7th June - Visitors Welcome. 
 

Yours in CWA friendship,  

BEV BLAIR - Publicity Officer.  

Birthday wishes to our Treasurer, Denice Murphy who  
celebrated her 80th birthday in May.  
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0421 706 578  
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 Greater Hume Council Meeting - 17 May 2023 

Items Determined  

 

 
Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

PART A  
Environment and Planning 
• Development Application 10.2022.243.1 - Demolition 

of existing structures, construction of a shop, a restau-
rant or cafe, service station associated with an ancillary 
convenience store, car parking and advertising struc-
tures on Lot 7 DP658510, Lot 1 DP930569 and Lot 6 
DP2741 at 55 Commercial Street Walla Walla 
NSW 2659. 

• Draft conflict of interest policy for council related de-
velopment. 

 Governance 
• NSW Government ‘growing regional economies’ fund 

– seeking authority to submit expression of interest for 
funding to undertake reconstruction of Hawthorn Road 
(520 metres) and construct 46 Lot expansion of the Jin-
dera Industrial Estate. 

• Corporate and Community Services 
• Draft Delivery Program, Operational Plan & Resourc-

ing Strategy. 
• Interim 2022/2023 quarterly budget review as at 31 

March 2023. 
 Engineering 
• Transfer of Crown Road to public road – Morven. 
• Classification of council land – Lot 1 DP 571901, Jin-

dera. 
  

PART B - Officers Reports 
• 2022/2026 delivery plan and 2022-2023 operational 

plan – report as at 31 March 2023. 
• Corporate and community services - combined invest-

ment account – month ended 30 April 2023. 
• Holbrook structure plan – progress report. 
  
PART C - Items for information 
• Governance - Tourism and Promotions Report – 

April 2023. 
• Corporate and Community Services - Greater Hume 

Library Services Report. 
• Corporate and Community Services - Greater Hume 

Customer request module – summary of monthly re-
quests. 

• Corporate and Community Services - Statement of 
bank balances as at 30 April 2023. 

• Engineering - April report of works. 
• Environment and Planning - Development applications 
 processed for the month of April 2023. 
 
Please use below URL to access complete set of  
Business Papers, Annexures and Minutes from the 
Greater Hume Council Meeting. 
https://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Your-Greater-Hume
-Council/Council-Meetings  

https://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Your-Greater-Hume-Council/Council-Meetings
https://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Your-Greater-Hume-Council/Council-Meetings
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 Meals on Wheels is very excited to announce that 

we are commencing “Outreach Hubs” in Walla and 

Culcairn. 
 

 Commencing in April, on the third Wednesday of 

every month, we will be at the Culcairn Council Office 

between 10.30am and 12.30pm and then at the Walla 

Walla Memorial Hall between 1.30pm and 3pm.  
 

 Look out for our vehicle and signage! Our staff will 

be available to help with enquiries regarding our ser-

vices, Meals on Wheels, Social Support, Food Services 

and Transport. We will be able to help you with My 

Aged Care enquires and registration as well as the pro-

cess of registering to receive referrals to our services.  
 

 We can also provide transport to appointments and 

shopping etc. We look forward to providing these ser-

vices face to face across the council area and getting to 

know the local communities even better. 
 

  

 We hope to do fortnightly deliveries to Jindera of 

frozen Meals on Wheels very soon and also hopefully 

have an Outreach Hub in Jindera in the near future. 
 

 If you have any questions, please give Sue a call on 

02 60363677. 

 
 

Meals on Wheels and Social Support 
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Little Saints Preschool 
 

Phone: (02) 6026 3908 

Email: littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Address: 154 Adams St, Jindera NSW 2642 

New kitchen and cooking 
 

The Little Saints team had their kitchen updated! What a beautiful space we have now 
for our Educators to be inspired and recharge their batteries.  
 

One exciting feature is that we now have an 
oven! The Little Saints children have enjoyed 
cooking up a storm in the last few weeks.  
 

Our first bake was roast vegetables and then 
we started to celebrate birthdays by baking 
cakes together!  
 

This is such a beautiful experience for the 
children to learn skills and gain confidence in 
the kitchen.  
 

We have gotten a lot of thumbs up and messy 
faces from our cooking experiences.  
 

Little explorers  
 

We have opened our Little Explorers program! The Little Saints children have been taking ownership of our belongings 
and bodies, we rugged up in our jackets and boots and walked over to this beautiful space. 
 

To begin with, we couldn't believe how much room there was to "run around!" This developed lots of small games with 
rules and group games of children exploring the space before they got their hands on some natural tools. 
 

We then explored all the beautiful natural materials around us, collecting "gum nuts" and "stick" to dig with or to build 
meant that children could explore their senses and first nations concepts. 
 

Using teamwork to build and explore our physical development and scientific concepts, we lifted some larger sticks to 
build and construct a "house."  

tel:02%206026%203908
https://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/contact-little-saints#CONTACT?smooth
https://g.page/LittleSaintsJindera?share
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

hop in Jindera 

ave Money 

 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 

 

This group meets on the first Wednesday  

          afternoon of each month at  

          2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

     All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 
 

Judy Gray - 0418 617 385 for further information. 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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Jindera PONY CLUB  

W e are so proud of Jindera pony club members 

Lyla Ferrari and Scarlett Chaston.  
 

L yla Ferrari has been selected to ride for Australia 

in show jumping at the Global Amateurs Tour in 

Mexico in June and Scarlett Chaston was the winner 

of The Man From Snowy River Junior Challenge 

2023.  
 

R iders Trinity Esler and Tahli 

Wooden represented Jindera pony 

club at the Zone 20 Gymkhana at Corowa.  
 

J indera pony club is supported by riders from St. 

Paul’s College and has rallies on the 3rd Sunday of 

every month. 
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We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, 
and read here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message Eileen White—0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

MOTHERS DAY - Oh my Gosh!     
What beautiful generous ladies we have in our communi-
ty who took time in baking and decorating those lovely 
cakes   for   our  
Mother’s Day Stall.  
Wishing I could have 
taken some photos of 
them but they were 
sold before I could 
put the price on 
them. We certainly 
do have a variety of 
different goodies 
when we have a stall. 
 

Big thanks to every-
one that helped in 
organising this event 
which   was   very  
successful. 

 

Mother’s Day Raffle - and THE WINNER IS! 
Dianne Anderson 1st Prize  

Daryl Lane - the Spider Plant  
 Sandra Rodgers from Chiltern who bought a ticket  

at the Jindera Garage Sale.  
A big thanks to Jindera Butchers for that Voucher. 

 

Thankyou to these local Businesses for supporting  
Jindera Community Garden: - 

Jindera Hotel, Jindera Bakery, Jindera Hair Care,  
Jindera Pizza and Jindera Rural Supplies  

Thanks also to Melting Moments, Nutrimetics, Mamma 
Mia and Muffin Break.  

 

Needing Temporary Committee Members 
CAN YOU HELP ? 

Because we have some of our Committee members away 
on holidays during winter, we still need a number of  
people to fill the chairs at our 4 meetings per year.  

 

Can you help?  As a Temporary Member to fill in -
please ... besides your views may be helpful. 

 

Jindera Community Garden MEETING 
June 4th at Walla Rd  

3pm sharp  
Tea and Coffee available  - Phone Eileen 0400023290  

 

Where is Jindera Community Garden? 
Are you looking for us and getting lost?  

Jindera Community Garden is at the  
Pioneer Park in Urana Rd.  

Just over Creek Bridge near the swings.  
OR … OR … OR  

The back entrance is at 64 Huon St. Jindera 

Our New Garden Tubs 
We just purchased some 
new Composting Bins 

and Garden Tubs.  
Helena and Cheryl got 

excited with filling 
them up. 

 

 
 

Our Garden Nook 
More work has been done on the Garden Nook over the 
last few weeks. Chris and Dad John from Albury have 

been a wonderful help ... getting ready for the roof now. 

Jindera Community Garden 
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm Sat 8.30am-11am 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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Contract bookkeeping for small to medium businesses 

Xero and MYOB 

 

Judith Hudson 
0431 027 268 

judith.hudson9@gmail.com 
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The Men’s Table is a preventative men’s mental health and community-building initiative, providing a simple, 

low-cost, grassroots approach. It helps men build meaningful male friendships by creating safe places to share, 

overcoming the stigma that “men don’t talk”. 
 

What we are about 

Our vision is Healthy Men, Healthy Masculinities, Healthy Communities. 
The Men’s Table enables adult men to meet on a monthly basis with the same group of men to share a meal and talk openly about 
their feelings, and the highs and lows that are impacting their lives and well-being. 
It’s healthy to show emotions and share feelings. When men have an opportunity to do this, they build relationships which can 
strengthen the resilience of the whole community. 
 

Why we exist 
The Men’s Table hypothesis is that fostering social connection through participation in a Table is a preventative enabler of men’s 
mental health and emotional wellbeing. The simple model is based on regular interaction between men in an environment in which 
meaningful conversation and mutual support are expected and role-modelled among members. 
 

Partner with us to get a man off the couch and to a Table of men  
 

Email: hello@themenstable.org                       Ph: 1800 636 782                     Website: themenstable.org 
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 Our competition season is well underway, along with a 
fair spread of wintry, wet and cold days, tempered with some 
glorious sunshine. 
 

 The course is looking a picture, due in part to some ideal 
weather but mostly to the consistent work by our dedicated 
volunteer grounds staff. In particular, we recently purchased a 
used “Triplex Reel” mower for mowing around the greens. 
This allows us to cut the grass much shorter, thereby provid-
ing a more consistent bounce – in theory!! 
 

 The May Monthly Medal was won by Aaron Melbourne 
in the men’s, with a very good score of Net 69 considering it 
was a very cold and wet day and Rawinia Smithenbecker in 
the ladies with Net 72. This was also the 2nd round of the 
men’s club championships. 
 

 The “9-Hole” Comp is still running in conjunction with 
the normal 18-hole Sunday comp and provides a great oppor-
tunity for those looking for an entry level into competition 
golf. Ideal for juniors or for those looking to get a handicap. 
 

 Also, you can now play your Sunday comp. match on the 
Saturday before, this is being run on a trial basis to gauge 
interest. 

 

 The Friday night “Chook Run” “Tee Time” is now  
3 – 3.30pm. 
 

 The Sunday competition will revert to winter times from 
the 4th June – Tee time 11.30/12.00. 
 

 The annual “Breast Cancer Charity Day” will be run on 
Sunday the 28th May. This is co-ordinated by the ladies com-
mittee and is always a great day for a great cause. 
 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 
 

• Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar 
on website Tee-off 8.30/9.00. (11.30/12.00 from June). 

 

• Wednesday – VETS 9 Holes, Stableford (unless notified 
differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00. 

 

• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, Open to all, 3.00 to 
4.00pm, can also be played throughout the week – Play 
your game, place cards – signed and verified by partner 
with $10.00 in an envelope and slide under the door. 

 

The club has an electric golf cart for hire 
by members and visitors.  

For bookings, contact us via email. 
 

Membership: 
 To join our great community golf club, simply download 
a membership form from our website or request one via 
email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 
 Annual memberships become due on 31st March and cost 
$110.00 (inc. GST), Juniors $33.00 (inc. GST). 
 

 The irrigation upgrade – Is now practically completed 
with just a few “Tidy-ups” and top dressing of trenches.  

Name Dly Hcap 
18 Comp 

Gross 
18 Comp 
Score Net 

18 Comp 
Result 

9 Hole Score 
Stroke 

9 Comp 
Result 

A. Melbourne 24.0 93 69.0 W Medal 34.0 R/U 2b 

R. Weldon 26.0 97 71.0 R/U $20 33.0 W $20 

S. Cossor 9.0 84 75.0 B 35.5   

F. Carmody 32.0 108 76.0 B 40.0   

J. Metcalf 9.0 85 76.0 B 42.5   

T. Corrin 18.0 95 77.0 B 37.0   

C. Larkin 20.0 97 77.0 B 39.0   

J. Donny 28.0 106 78.0 B 39.0   

R. Prescott 26.0 104 78.0 B 40.0   

Jack Kimpton 16.0 94 78.0 B+ntp,16 40.0   

G. Allen 14.0 93 79.0 ntp 39.0   

SUN 7/05/2023 -  
 May Monthly Medal and 2nd Rnd. Club Championships STROKE 
 – 20 Players, 18 Hole (Medal) winner Aaron Melbourne 
   9-Hole Comp Winner (FRONT 9) – Robin (Strop) Weldon 

VETS COMPETITION Wednesday Mornings – 9 Holes 
 
 

VETS Wed 26/04/2023 – Stableford – 15 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

D. Rixon  19 W 

M. Dickson  18 R/U 

D. Webb  17  

B. Sheerans  16  

P. Kilo   16   

 Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Greg Allen 15.0 40 W $30 19 r/u 2b CB 

Peter Kilo 23.0 36 R/U $20 (cb) 19   

Rawinia S 16.0 36 b 18   

Jack Kimpton 16.0 35 b ntp x 2 20 W $20 

Bruce Hill 32.0 35 b 19   

Chris Larkin 20.0 35 b, ntp 18   

Rob Weldon 26.0 35 b 17   

Daryl Klein 22.0 35 b 16   

Peter Penny 22.0 34 b 18   

Don Singleton 30.0 33 b 16   

Russ Gueho 24.0 32 ntp x 2 12   

Dave Porter 2.0 30 ntp 16   

SUN 14/05/2023 - Stableford – 21 Players, 18 winner Greg Allen 
  9-Hole Comp Winner (BACK 9) – Jack Kimpton  

VETS Wed 3/05/2023 – Washed Out  

SCORES 
 

SUNDAY COMPETITION 
 
 

SUN 30/04/2023 -  
 Stableford – 25 Players, 18 Hole winner Neville Power 
   9-Hole Comp Winner (BACK 9) – Neville Brand 

 Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Nev Power 20.0 40 W $30 18   

A. Christenson 25.0 39 R/U $20 17   

Nev Brand 22.0 37 B 19 w $20 

S Millar 23.0 37 B 16   

Jack Kimpton 17.0 37 B 14   

Jeff Donney 29.0 36 B 18   

Bob Sheerans 24.0 36 B 17   

Garry Spurr 24.0 35 B 17   

Rhett Prescott 26.0 35 B 16   

Ron Smithenbecker 14.0 35 B + ntp 14   

Chris Larkin 20.0 34 B 15   

Greg Allen 14.0 32 B + ntp 15   

John McMaugh 23.0 31 ntp 18 r/u 2b (cb) 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

D. Penny  16 W 

S. Millar  16 R/U 

D. Rixon  16  

F. Carmody  16  

P. Kilo   15   

VETS Wed 11/05/2023 – Stableford – 17 Players  
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CHOOK RUN – STABLEFORD  
 

Chook Run - Fri 28/04/2023 – Stableford – 11 Players 
Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

D. Porter 2.0 19 W $30 + 2b eagle 

T. Freeman 17.0 17 R/U $ 10 + 2b + ntp 

R. Prescott 26.0 16 B 

N. Power 20.0 16 B 

Bill Day 22.0 16 B 

P. Penney 22.0 11 NTP 

Chook Run - Fri 5/05/2023 – Stableford – 19 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Curtis Biggs 28.0 19 W $40.00 

N. Brand 22.0 18 R/U $15.00+2b 

Aaron Jennings 36.0 18 B 

R. Weldon 26.0 18 B+NTP 

P. Penny 22.0 17 B 

J. Kimpton 16.0 17 B 

R. Prescott 26.0 16 B 

Dave Paech 36.0 16 B 

R. Gueho 24.0 15 B 

Chook Run -Fri 12/05/2023 - Stableford – 22 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Brendan Burt 32.0 23 W $40 

Aaron Jennings 36.0 21 R/U $15 + 2b (cb) 

B. Hill 32.0 21 b 

R. Prescott 26.0 20 b + ntp 

R. Weldon 26.0 19 b 

T. Corrin 18.0 19 b 

N. Power 19.0 18 b 

D. Paech 36.0 17 b 

J. Hayes 20.0 17 b 

J. Kimpton 16.0 16 b 

J. Donny 28.0 16 b 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 
Sandra Kilo 28 37 W 

Heather Chaston 36 36 R/U 

Virginia Ebert 34 34  

Mihi Smith 37 30  

LADIES – THURSDAY/SUNDAY - 9/03, 12/03 
 

Ladies 27/04/2023 – Stableford 

VETS Wed 17/05/2023 – Stableford – 17 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

I. Pertzel  21 W 

B. Sheeran  19 R/U 

D. Lord  18  

D. Castles  16  

P. Penney   14   

Ladies 4/05/2023, 7/05/2023 – Stroke - May Monthly Medal 

Name Dly Hcap Gross Score Net Result 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 17 89 72 W Medal 

Sandra Kilo 28 104 76 R/U 

Heather Chaston 37 119 82  

Lucy Kimpton 36 118 82  

Julie Hayes 24 107 83  

Mihi Smith 37 125 88  

 

 

 

 

 

Follow us on Facebook or our website at  
www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

Chook Run - Fri 19/05/2023 – Stableford – 15 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

B. Hill 31.0 19 W $30 

T. Freeman 17.0 17 R/U $10 + b 

Russ Gueho 24.0 16 b 

Peter Penny 22.0 16 b 

J. Donny 28.0 15 b 

R. Prescott 26.0 15 b 

J. Kimpton 16.0 15 b 

Greg Allen 14.0 14 b 

D. Porter 2.0 14 ntp 

Ladies 11/05, 14/05 – Stableford  

Name Dly Hcap Score Net Result 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 17 37 W 

Sandra Kilo 28 28 R/U 

Heather Chaston 35 26  

VETS COMPETITION  Continued  

The ladies committee organised a short  
introduction coaching clinic for ladies  

wanting to get into golf. 
 

It is being run by renowned local coach  
Penny Graeber (Far left with blue tracksuit top). 

 

It will run for 3 sessions – The first was on Sat 
20th  May, with the next on Saturday 17th 

June and the third to be confirmed.  
 

For enquiries Contact: 
admin@jinderagolfclub.com or  

Rawinia on 0400835401 

Ladies new to golf learning the basics at “Royal Jindera” ! 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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 Fishing locally is still very good with most anglers 
being able to snare a feed or catch and release their chosen 
fish species. Redfin at Lake Hume are nice and fat and in 
spawning mode, with only minor sightings of the virus 
being present, good catches of trout are being caught at 
Lake Dartmouth and you don’t have to go far from the 
ramp to get them. Good catches of yellowbelly are being 
reported from Lake Hume to below Yarrawonga and if 
you’re prepared to put in the hours some ripping cod are 
being caught from the upper Murray and right along the 
Murray River. For a mixed bag of fish have a crack below 
the Hume dam wall and around Albury, yellowbelly, cod, 
trout and redfin are on the chew. 
 

 June will see the opening of the crayfishing season, 
considering 2022 was a tough year to cray, 2023 should be 
great, make sure you know the rules and abide by them. 
 

 The anglers had a monthly closed comp at Neils Bend, 
Walwa on the weekend of 26th, 27th and 28th May in very 
cold damp conditions, the river was in YOYO mod with 
river dropping Friday morning with a steady rise to Satur-
day afternoon when the river dropped again. Traditionally 
in the old days the best fishing was on a slow rising river 
….. and it didn’t change levels every couple of days, just 
saying natural river flows are best for fish.  
 

 Best fish for the weekend was won by champion upper 
Murray angler Kevin (Cod Strangler) Brown with a 110cm 
Murray cod, best bag of fish went to Sham with a 85cm 
and a 57cm cod, Aaron Charnock got a nice 63cm cod and 
in the ladies Kirsty Taylor snared a smaller cod. 
 

 Once again the doughnut 

awards were popular with 

Squeaky and Trevor pushing 

for the big doughnut award.  
  

 As often occurs on these weekends a few funny things 

happened, where’s the rope Kirsty and a capsized canoe 

with captain Dylan going down with the ship, there is a 

reward out to anyone finding a Ryobi radio, kayak seat and 

a yeti stubby cooler. 
 

 A big thankyou to Graham for providing the wood for 

the weekend, it was really appreciated. 
 

 Once again the debate of trout cod or hybrid cod 

reared its head and I have no doubt there are hybrid cod in 

the upper Murray. 
 

Next Anglers general meeting will be held on  

Friday, 2nd June commencing at 5.30pm.  

If members have any recommendations for any changes to 

the club’s constitution they must be submitted in writing at 

this meeting or prior.   
 

 Next fishing competition will be an Open Comp held 

on the last weekend of June, commencing on Friday, 

23rd at 4pm with the weigh-in at the Jindera Clubhouse at 

4pm on Sunday, 25th June.  
 

Tight lines!  

Aaron with a nice 63cm cod  Wade and Sham working hard to catch the big fish.  
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Great to see, young Harley casting lures  

Kevin Brown with a ripper 110cm Murray cod caught on a golf ball.  

Sham with a ripper trout cod/hybrid cod  

Kirsty with a nice healthy trout cod . 

Happy doughnut winners  
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Children's Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………………………………… 0409 263 658 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

7:00pm 

7:00pm 



 

June  2023                                         Jindera News - Edition 300                                                          Page  39 



 

June  2023                                           Jindera News - Edition 300                                        Page  40 


